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NEWS FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

June 7, 2021 

 

UPDATE: Lincoln County, Wis. Officer Involved Critical Incident 

 

LINCOLN, COUNTY, Wis. – The Wisconsin Department of Justice (DOJ) Division of 

Criminal Investigation (DCI) is investigating an officer involved critical incident in 

Lincoln County, Wis. that occurred on the evening of Wednesday, June 2, 2021. 

 

At approximately 5:24 p.m., a reported stolen vehicle was being actively pursued by 

two Lincoln County Sheriff’s Department squad cars. Occupants of the two squad 

cars include Deputy Sheriff Dean Dokken, 1 year of service, Deputy Sheriff Logan 

Lange, 5 years of service, and Deputy Sheriff Ashtin Zunker, 3 months of service. 

The pursued vehicle, driven by David J. Burdick, age 27, was traveling westbound 

on a township road in rural Lincoln County when it left the roadway and crashed. 

Burdick was the sole occupant of the vehicle and is deceased. 

 

No law enforcement officers were injured during the incident. 

 

DCI is leading the investigation of the officer involved critical incident with 

assistance from Wisconsin State Patrol, Lincoln County Coroner’s Office, Merrill Fire 

Department, Merrill EMS, Merrill Police Department and DOJ’s Office of Crime 

Victim Services. All involved law enforcement are fully cooperating with DCI during 

this investigation. 

 

DCI is continuing to review evidence and determine the facts of this incident and will 

turn over investigative reports to the Lincoln County District Attorney when the 

investigation concludes. 

  

The investigation is ongoing and no further information is currently available. 
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